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WITNESS

ELIZABETH DOLAN

BY: MR. DEL VECCHIO
BY: THE BOARD
MR. HIPQLIT
MR. STEFANELLI
MR. VOGT
MR. WEBBER
MR. LINTNER
COUNCILMAN GHASSALI
MR. CULHANE
CHATRMAN DePINTO
BY: THE FUBLIC
KARI S0LOMON
ARTHUR LAVIS
KEVIN ROE

FRANK CHRISTIAN
B¥Y: MR. DEL VECCHIO

EXHIBITS

B~1 Id. Letter, 10/25/2013, &.
A-24 Id. L2A Concept Plan, SK-01,
A-25 Id. Site Traffic Impact
A-26 Id. Sign Package Drawings
A-27 I4. Cut Sheet Booklet,

DIRECT
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7/17/2013
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65
70

76
81

10/29/2013

PUBLIC

88
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PREVIOUSIL Y M AREKETD EXHIBITS
EXHIBITS MARKED 8/6/2013

A-1 affidavit of Neotice Document, Two Volumes
A-2 Site Plan Drawings Prepared by L2A,
42 sheets, 6/21/2013
A-3 Architectural Plans by JP2, Consisting of
8 sheets, 6/18/2013
A-4 fiegman's Elevation Drawings, single sheet
7/24/2013 N
A-5 Floor Plans Prepared for Wegman's Building,
5/14/2013
A-6 Roof EBlan (Wegman's) Single Sheet, 6/20/2013
A-7 RTXIL Master Plan Booklet
A-8 Thumb Drive Containing Twoe Power Folnt
Presentations
g Stone Sample Board
-10 Split Base Sample
-11 Material Board, Wegman's

BOARD EXHIBITS

B-1 Letter, B/5/2013, from Chief c¢f Police,
S8ite Plan

B-2 Letter, 8/53/2013, from Chief of Police,
Soil Movement

EXHIBITS MARKED 0%/03/2013

A-12 Paper Version, Colored Floor Plate
0f Wegman's

EXHIBRITS MARKED 10/01/2013

A-13 Id. Site Plan Drawings, 32 sheets,
Last Revised 9/20/2013

A-14 1d, Storm Water Management Report
Revized 9/20/2013

A-~15 Id. Storm Water Maintenance Manual
By L2A, revised 8/20/2013

B-16 Id. So0il Movement Plan, By L2A

' Revisioen dae 8/27/2013 )

A-17 Id. EIS Report, by L2A, 5/21/2013

A-18 Id. . Acoustical Report, 6/26/2013
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Mr. Segreto. And, I believe we left off offering Mr.
Sagreto the opportunity to ¢ross-examine vour witness,
at least to the point that she had testifled.

But, we are in recelpt of a letter, and I
believe you received a copy of it, dated October 30,
from John Segreto, advising us that he was unavailable
for this meeting and that he respectfully requests
that his cross-examination of any witnesses to testify
on the 6th be reserved for the next meeting on this
application.

.OU<HoBmH%, we have a stenographer here who can
provide him a copy of the records as well as a tape.

Do you have any objection to proceeding
providing the allowance of Mr. Segreto to
cross-examing your witnesses?

MR, Uﬂw VECCHIO: We will agree to bring
whichever witnesses testify or completed testimeny
this evening back on the 25th which I believe Is our
next scheduled date.

CHAIRMAN DePINTOC: OQkay. 8o, therefore, I
believe what we should de is continue with the
additional direct testimony of Ms. Dolan.

And, I also believe that Ms. Dolan was asked to
look into certailn items, certain gquestions from Board

Members, and should hepefully be able to provide us
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some answers to that.

Rut, -before we do that, Mr. Del Vecchio, I am in
receipt of a copy of a letter that was sent to you
from Eric Timsak dated October Z235.

MR. REGAN: Mr. Chairman, maybe that
should be marked as a Board exhibit.:

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Okay. What are we W@
to on Board exhibits?

MR. REGAN: That would be 3.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: OCkay. Basically
requesting a meeting with you. I'1ll read it into the
record.

Please be advised that the Bergen County
Department of Planning and Economic UmquOﬁEmDW has
reviewed the revised plans to the above referenced
project and regquest that a meeting be held to discuss
same. Would you be so kind and contact us at your
earliest convenience -to arrange a date and time for us
to meet that is mutually agreeable to all involved
parties.

That. is signed by Eric Timsak, Principal
Planner.

I presume that he wanted to not only meet with
ﬁbm.mvvwhnmsn but Borough representatives as well.

Have you communicated with Mr., Timsak?
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MR. DEL VECCHIO: We have had Ms. Dolan
flesh out the delivery routes for the vehicles. And,
that's one of the supplemental zreas that we need to
cover this evening.

I wanted to see how Ms. Dolan's additional
information was acceptable or not te the Board and
then I would know what was left on the potential list
that a Wegman's witness would be.

Quite frankly, Mr. Aken, who appeared here, is
fairly high up in the Wegman's organlzation and
probably doesn't have intimate familiarity with what a
loading clerk may or may not do at a particular store.
and, if that's the issue we need to deal with, we may
have to look farther down within the corporate
structure to find someone with the information.

So, I'm waiting te see how the delivery stuff
goesg and then we mmﬁ determine svm night be the
appropriate person to bring back or tell the Board
that we are golng to rely on Mr. Aken's testimony.

But, we are waiting to have Ms. Dolan's
testimony completed now before we make that
determination.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: All right. I believe
that when that time comes and a resolution is

prepared, that the resolution should incorporate into
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12

it & number of things relative to operations of the
supermarket.

We do not have a supermarket cof this size in
town. We do not have a shopping center of this size
in town either. .

We have had no experience in déaling with the
facility or facilities of this nature or size.

50, therefore, in order to keep the record clear
as to what this Board is allowing or not allowing, I
believe it would be in the best interests of not only
the applicant but, more importantly, the Borough that
we hear testimony from someone who at least knows
where an 2 & F is located in the immediate wvicinity.

Not to mention all the other things w:mw.mm
didn't know.

So, you be the judge of who you want to bring
before this Board.

But, this is about the 4th or 5th time I have
made this reguest. And, I won't make it any more.

We'll rely upon what you said, Mr. Del Vecchio.
But, I doubt that Ms. Dolan is going to be asked, be
able to answer my gquestions unless Ms. Dolan --

Did you spend any time working in a Wegman's?

MS. DOLAN: HNo, I did not.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: I didn't think so. So,
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E. Dolan - Direct - Mr. Del Vecchio 13

having some guestion with regard te weight limits and
so forth on various roads.

But, obwviously, once they start routing trucks
there, they will hone in on it.

From my perspective and speaking with Mr. Aken,
probably the most direct route would be to -+ the
trucks are coming from, from Pennsylvania. So,
they're going to be taking 78 through Pennsylvania
inte New Jersey and coming up to 287.

S0, from there, the most direct route to -this
location would be to stay on the Thruway teo the
section of the Parkway that permits trucks in New
Yozrk.

The trucks are required to exit before ﬁWmm come
into New Jersey. So, that would be Red School House
Road which would bring them down onto Grand Avenue.

.
If the trucks do find themselves to Route 17, I think
the East Allendale Road exit would ke the appropriate
path because I have seen the trucks on that road as
well. And, then they can, they can find their way
through Chestnut Ridge, Chestnut Ridge wow& te the
subject property.

S0, I don't bellieve Wegman's has an absolute
answer. But, certainly through the consultation, we

have suggested that their delivery pecple further
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evaluate the routes.

And, in my opinion, there are routes that are
much more direct and straight forward than coming
through 3Suffern and socme of the more limited roadways
that, that were suggested in that testimony.

Q Ms. Dolan ==

CHATRMAN DePINTO: Excuse me one second,
Mr. Del Vecchio.

So, therefore, is this Beoard to disregard the

testimony we heard from Mr. Aken relative Tto routes?
MR. DEL VECCHIO: MNo. What I am about teo
ask Ms. Dolan is essentially a series of questions.

T think it boils down to the vehilcles coming
into Montvale from one or two directions. wﬁﬂ..H_E
going to have Ms. Dolan provide testimony on both of
those directions as teo what, if any, impact they would
have to the, accessing the site from a ﬂhmmwwn
standpoint.

30, T think we're going Lo cover both through
Ms. Dolan's testimony.

Q Ms. Dolan, as you understand the
communications with Wegman's, the route that was
generated for their wvehicles is done through a
goftware program that they have from a leogistics

standpoint?
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coming to the subject area. And, it was —-- the, the
routing did send the trucks to Mercedes Drive even
though Wegman's agreed that they would route the
trucks to enter the site through Phillips Parkway.

o And, that continues to be the stipulated
route by the applicant and Wegman's as it pertains to
the Wegman's delivery route testified to by Mr. Aken?
= A Yes. BAnd, that's based on my conversation
with Mr. Aken and his confirmation of that portion of
his testimony that Wegman's can and will direct their
trucks, theilr trucks to use Phillips Farkway.

Q Now the alternate routes that you had
indicated may be more direct if one were to considerx
not only the weight restrictions but the exception to
the weight restrictiens, would have the delivery
trucks coming mmmmﬁwwmpwm through Red School House
Road and which turns into Spring Valley Road
intersecting with Grand and then making the turn onto
Phillips?

A That's correct. They turn left directly
at Phillips and that would be their first opportunity
to get to the site if they came from that direction.

Q The other route would be coming through 17
and East Allendale Avenue in a northerly direction

alternately on Chestnut Ridge Reoad making a right turn
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‘on te Grand Avenue?

a That's correct.

And, in that instance, they would @Hoomma
through the intersection at Mercedes Drive and turn
right into Phillips Parkway to access the property.

o] S50, there are at least dmem very viable
Homﬂnm for truck deliveries to this site between the
routes you had, you had indicated were most direct and
the one produced by the Wegman's software?

A That's right.

o} And, in considering the traffic impact
from a delivery wehicle or wvehicles directly from a
Wegman's warehouse, from a traffic standpeint, does it
matter to you or does it change the impacts to any
particular intersection if any ones of thoss routes
were selected over the other?

A No. It wouldn't change the impacts.

T know Mr. Aken provided the Board with the
number and types of deliveries that would be coming.

In the modeling done by our office and alsc by
the Board's consultant Maser Consulting, heavy vehicle
factors have been incorporated and that would
caertainly account for the additional occasional heavy
vehicle generated by the development of this property.

Q And, based on your area of expertise,
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far the maln site driveway intersection on Mercedes to
make sure that that would still function. Aand, again,
we found acceptable Levels of Service and, also, as it
relates to volumes along that corrider, the, the
movements out of the driveways from the Mercedes Benz
property, there's two drivewayas between the
intersection at Grand and our new signalized
intersection and the third Mercedes driveway, we
looked at those volumes and certainly if there's less
volume on that stretch of Mercedes Drive, then it's a
little easier for those folks to get out.

And, associated with that is an additional
observation as to how those driveways are operating
now and how they will operate in the future. And,
what we found is that there is more traffic coming
from Mercedes mSanMnn what would be the inside left
turn lane whereas the folks who are traveling from
further south and coming up ‘Mercedes Drive are
gravitating towards the middle lane. There's two, two
left turn lanes and a right turn lane. And, so, those
vehicles are being processed.

But, we also see that, because that, those two
driveways are contiguous within a, within a parking
field, it's somewhat, I'll call, self~policing.

So, these vehicles turning left toc go up to
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Grand Avenue, have the opportunity to use sither
driveway. And, when we looked at the gqueuing that is
projected for the approach to, to Grand Avenue, those
vehicles will have the opportunity to get in behind
any of those queues.

86, those, those driveways wilY interact with
the projections on Mercedes Drive. And, 1f more
traffic comes around the block from Phillips, that
means even better operation for the movements coming
cut the Mercedes Benz driveway.

So, that was a few things that was taken into
consideration with the analysis, with the revised
distribution pattern and making surxe that the, that
the whole system will, will function regardless of the
arrival and departure pattern.

So, that was one big, big chunk of the work done
gince the last meeting.

There was a guestion about Lifetime and other
area development. Some from the Board and some from
the pubklic.

When we went back, we had looked at the Masex
report from March and ﬁnmu our report which was done
in coordination with some of those, of Massar's
projections. Lifetime wasn't included.

%0, when T went and updated these analyses that
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different counties throughout the State. And, it's
based on historic traffic counts. And, it's the
anticipated continued growth rate for the area to
account for developments oputside of the immediate
area.

S0, when we had done the counts, as I mentioned,
back in 2011 and 2012, in this specific area we saw no
growth.

The 1.75 percent factor, however, was included,
compounded over 3 years. 50, our data here,
specifically right here in Montvale, in the study
area, hasn't shown any growth.

We used DOT's growth rate. They have now taken
the growth rate from this area from 1.75 down to 1
percent because, I know our office has seen a
reduction in ﬂHmmmwn volumes in many cases or stable
traffic volumes.

S0, the growth rate is intended to account for
on-golng area development outside of the immediate
study location.

o] And, wouldn't it be true that 1f you were
to apply that growth rate and then actually also apply
a projected volume from the yet to be applied for, yet
to be approved developments, essentially you're double

counting traffic that hasn't occurred yet?
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A Absolutely correct. Yes. That would be
an over-projection of traffic volumes.

Q Sorry I interrupted you. But, I did want
to flush that issue out.

A Okay. So we talked about other area
developments and background. =

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Let me interrupt you
one second.

THE WITNESS: Sure.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Ms. Dolan, you said
Trailing Ridge. Trailling Ridge is a project of 81
units. BAnd, I believe you iIndicated 20 trips out of
the 81 units.

THE WITNESS: That would be oriented to
and from the Grand Avenue corridor. That was from the
traffic study for that develcpment.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: 8o, it's 20 trips that
would be oriented towards Grand Avenue?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

CHAIRMAN DePINTOC: During what, a.m. peak
or p.®. peak?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. During the p.m.
peak.

Most of what the focus of the study, cur study

in particulsar, has been the evening peak hour because
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Borough has entered intoc a settlement agreement
subject to final site plan approval which I believe is
80 units.
Bob.
MR. REGAN: 84.
CHATRMAN DePINTO: 84 units.
Was that taken into consideration?

THE WITNESS5: Again, no, those numbers
were not specifically added into the analysis.

CHALRMAN DePINTO: In light of the fact
that you're recommending that the truck deliveries
coming to Wegman's be routed on Red School House Road
to Spring Valley Rocad and you are going to have these
two major developments in Montvale, setting aside
Chestnut Ridge possible developments, vou're finding
that that's mﬁwHH\ﬁWm preferred route to take with the
trucks in light of this new development which will be
coming on-line?

THE WITNESS: I loocked at it from the
perspective of the truck routing recognizing that
there's on-going activity. But, I didn't, again, hone
in on the specifics ow any one develcopment.

I lecoked at, as related to the Ttruck
circulation, specifically getting those trucks to and

from the subject area.
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CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Okay. 1I'l1l ask the
Maser people later about that but I'm concerned
because those are fairly large projects. And, I
understand if you have two vehicles per unit, all 160
units don't come out during the a.m. peak hour or
enter during the p.m. peak hour. .

But, it seems to be a very limited number.
There's & gquestion of the adequacy of that road work
te Spring Valliey Boad, particularly in between Summit
Avenue going up to the Thruway, the ability of that
road to handle that.

So, I QGWmﬁwon why yvou're recommending that
route versus another route for the. trucks.

THE WITNESS: Well, in traveling the route
and following some of the trucks down Red School
House, Spring <mpwm<~ they're coming down that
corrider currently. 8o, that seemed to be an
existing, I'1l say, truck path,

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: And, did Mr. Aken =~
you have reviewed the transcript and you have had
conversation with Mr. Aken.

UHQ he tell you how many trucks per day ceming
from Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: 1 belleve it was 5 per day

during the normal course of the year but that it could
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of widening Mercedes Road and, of course, the signal
operational enhancement. So, there should never hawve
been a situation where the right turn lane is blocked.

There will be adegquate processing of all the
vehicles at that intersection. 2And, therefore, there
would be no reason for someone to try to, to get
mﬁﬁnwa a traffic problem because there's no local
traffic problem at that intersectlon.

The other important factor to consider 1s that
the right turning wolume projected from Mercedes Drive
to Grand Avenue 1s actually lower than the traffic
volume projected to exit the site directly to Grand
Avenue. So, it actually takes somecne probably a
little bit longer to come through the site, turn left,
go through the parking fields, come up to the Grand
Avenue exit . and, mzn process through that location
than the improved intersection itself at.Grand Avenue.

o} And, ultimately, the only person or
persons that would even think abeut cutting through
the center would be an mamwo%mm of Mercedes Benz, the
company?

A That's correct.

and, I should also point out that the primary
orientation of traffic from, from thosze northern

Mercedes Benz driveways appears to be back out towards
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the Parkway. 5S¢, because there is, 1f you look at
existing traffic volumes, a predominant movement from
Mercedes Drive is that heavy left which is why the
double left turn lane is there and why, in the future,
we have to add capaclity, physical widening to, to
further accommodate that. :

MR. .DEL VECCHIO: I have asked Dan to turn
on the computer.

We have a concept depicting what Ms. Delan just
verbalized in terms of the 2dditional imprevement to
Mercedes Drive and the extended right turn lane and
the extended stacking provided to the Mercedes
intersection. It's been produced essentially in
response to the comment letter we received from your
engineer.

and, while we had initially taken the positien
that perhaps the additional improvements were not
reguired, we are prepared toc accept your consultant's
recommendations to make those improvements if it meets
with the womwn.m approval as well. So, we smswmu to
produce the concept drawing for everybody to at least
have a visual depiction of what i1s, what is being
testified to by Ms. Dolan. R

Dan, the next cne.

M3. DOLAN: This is it.
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of the page the radius is enhanced so that we can then
widen .all the way down to ocur right~in right-out
driveway along Grand Avenue.

o] Sc, Ms. Dolan, what the concept plan now
depicts is two 400 foot lanes providing storage,
stacking, gqueueing, whatever the word of art is for
ﬂﬁw left turn off of Mercedes onto Grand Avenue.

A That is correct.

Q And, in addition, there 1s a separate and
distinct right turn lane being created to provide for
a free flowing right te the intersection at Grand and
Mercedes?

A Right.

And, thisg design is a little bit more
conventional than we had shown on the previously
submitted site vHWﬁ.

We've been consulting with Maser regarding this
and the appropriateness of it.

All along we have known that the bypass of the
left turn was critical. This allows for a wvery
generous stacking capacity and also ensures that that
right turn is cpen and not bleocked by left turning
vehicles.

o} The other change or improvement that this

concept drawing depicts is an extension of what was
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the acceleration lane into the roundabout in a
westerly direction se¢ as to create a full lane from
the turning lane on Mercedes, that we just described,
onto Grand, all the way to the roundabout?

A That's correct, as opposed to widening.

I think we had about a 400 foot lemgth, call it
a decel into our driveway. We're now providing that
widening all the way from the intersection down to the
driveway, then past it so¢ that the wvehicles could
enter the curb lane a little earlier as they make
their approach into the driveway and hopefully provide
additional capacity teo keep the wehicles moving and
alse, again, to make the best use of the access on
Grand Avenue for those vehicles who don't want te turn
onto Mercedes and then use the signalized access.

o] Now, with these improvements to the
drawings, does it enhance, change or decrease the
likelihoecd of the concern of cut-through traffic
through the center?

A As I was saying earlier, I think that the
improvement certainly provides more capacity than they
would calculate a need for and that calculation, of
course, 1s based on nobody going back out to Fhillips.
S0, we've, we've got a, I believe a conservative

prejection of the activity there.
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unrealistically high. wﬂﬂ~ in fact, when you look at
ITE's trip generation for a shopping center, there's
actually eguations which show that, as the building
rate increases, you don't have a proportional increase
in trips. They start to taper off. They still
increase but they don't increase to the proportional
rate of the vﬁwwmwﬁm area.

So, if we take rates from a 50 to 60,000 square
foet supermarket, to apply them to our Wegman's, the
only way to do that is with proportional increase.

‘And, as I sald, it's unrealistically high and
inappropriate.

aAnd, I also mentioned that there had been some
research counts deone at twoe New Jersey Wegman's on
State highways. And, those data points come in much
lower than ITE's mnwv rates. BSo, that was the, I
believe the last &nmwﬂHOS that T had in my notes from
the last meeting.

o] Okay. Now, one area that we hadn't
covered in the testimony at the last meeting was
obviously in connection with this development. There
has been a great deal of concern regarding traffic and
the existing traffic flows at various intersections
within the community.

The applicant has described to this point,
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through your testimony, the improvements that it is
proposing the applicant will make as they directly
impact and directly benefit, in whole, the operation
of the center. Those being the traffic signal for the
site driveway and the mQaHWHOBmH improvements now to
the Mercedes Drive stacking and the extended decel
lane along Grand Avenue.

There are certain intersections that have been
studied in ceonnection with the ordinance giving zise
to this zone that identified that this application
would have impact to those additional intersections.

Have you made %oﬁﬂmmwm familiar with the study
that was created and identified those intersections?

A Yes.

o) And, for the Board's benefit, could you
Just identify the intersections of study or impact for
the record?

F:y nmﬂdmwdww. The intersechtions include the
two intersections immediately contiguous to this
propexrty which would be the Grand Avenue intersections
at. Mercedes Drive and Phillips Parkway, Paragon.

But, in addition, the overall study area, if you
will, encompasses the additicnal intersection on Grand
Avenue at Spring Valley Road, at Chestnut Ridge Road

and also at the Parkway exit ramp to Grand Avenue and
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A Yes, it was.
Q And, approximately when was it prepared?
A I'1l say in the beginning of October of

2013 in preparation for my testimony here in Montvale.

Q And, can you review, with the Board,
exactly what that document is intended to praovide,
from an information standpoint, to ths Board?

A The, the exhibit lists the various
intersections within the study area that I Just went
through.

And, for, again, the evening peak hour, we have
the total traffic volume projection that would be in
a, of existing actual counted vehicles plus the
background growth factor @Hsm.mwﬂm generated traffic
s0 that's the total velume column.

The next QOHWHS is site traffic. 8o, that's the
volume generated by the Shops at DePieros Farm at each
of the individual intersecticns. And, then, the third
column is the percentayge impact based on the site .
wnmmmWn as a component of the total intersection
volume.

s} aAnd, that final column then depicts what
is the percent -~ labeled pexcent of site traffic
which we see, equate that, eguate that then to the pro

rata contribution of traffic to that intersection?
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A Yes.
Q Now, in concert with or as a prelude to

the adoption of the crdinance, the Mayor and Council
have required its own professionals Lo undertake a
study, what type of improvements might be needed to
the impacted intersections that were identified by you
nmmwwmh.

Have you made yourself generally familiar with
those improvements that are being proposed through
that report?

A Yes.

Q And, generally speaking, would you agree
that you could characterize those improvements under
two categories, one being a general improvement to the
type, nature of traffic control eguipment and traffic
control devices at various intersections and a second

category being physical widening of improvements to an

intersection?

A Yes. Those are the categories of
improvement.

Q Neow, with reference to the mmm%wawﬂﬁ\ I'11

call them the equipment upgrades and changes, can you
generally describe which intersections were identified
for those type of improvements and, generally

speaking, what the more specific term of art for the
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And, at Grand Avenue, Paragon and Phillips,
there is, under existing conditioms, 1f you come up to
Grand Avenue from Phillips, there's two lanes so you
can travel through in two lanes into Paragon.

And, what's proposed in the future is a

dedicated left turn lane and then the outside lane

would accommodate through and right turn movements.

There's not a very high through volume that requires
the two lanes and then that allows the Paragon Drive
approach to be modified from two, two lanes to three
separate lanes.

And, again, signal upgrades at that location as
wall.

And, then, finally, at Summit Avenue and Spring
Valley Road, again lengthening left turn lanes
providing a ummwummﬁma left turn lane eastbound and
westbound. And, there were two, actually two
different scenarios that looked at either three lane
configuration westbound or two lane confliguration.
But, in either cases, it's physical widening of the
left turn lanes to accommodate not only the existing
deficiencies but to make sure we can accommcdate the
growth and generate, site generated activity.

Q Assuming these improvements are undertaken

or implemented, do you believe that they will improve
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the traffic functions that will exist at these
intersections if this application is built?

A Yes, certalinly it will improve the site
locations.

Q Are there any Mavwoqm?mbﬂm other than
those proposed that you could envisidn or would
suggest as being needed to service, either in whole ox
in part, this application?

A We. As I said earlier, I think that these
are very thorough, a very thorough series of
improvements. And, based on what I would censider a,
a very mﬂﬂﬂomwwmﬂm forecast of future traffic volumes,
wrm higher than current growth rate factor that's been
incorporated -- and, in fact, there have been
different distributicon patterns tested.

The pattern that was used to develop the future
volumes and the series of improvements that we're
discussing actually have less reliance on the Parkway
and put mere traffic on to the local roads.

So, again, if we have more people coming from a
greater draw area and they're actually using the
Parkway, that means less trafficsvolume to the varlous
studied intersections.

But, we modeled it with the EmuoWHﬂ% of traffic

coming through the intersections. 8o, again, I think
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CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Okay. Ms. Dolan, you
are going to investigate that and report back to the
Board on that?

THE WITHESS: Certainly.
M¥. Hipelit, any other comments with respect to
the testimony we have heard this evening regarding
traffic?

MR. HIPOLIT: The only thing I would just
like to add is, while Ms. Dolan covered a number of
intersections, both on Grand Avenue and Summit Avenue
and, I ﬁ?wwx. as the Board knows, maybe they don't
know, buft some presentations made by Maser Consulting
with respect to the rezoning of the entire area, Ms.
Polan correctly represented the intersections we
talked about.

We've said at Mayor and’ Council and say it here
tonight, thosé intersections need tc be improved as
part of this project.

Se, that's something we recommend, we recommend

“in our report which was, which was the rezonling report

not specifically for this development. But, they need
improvement and you will have the recommendation.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: John, do you have
anything else?

MR. JAHR: No, for now.
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CHAIRMAN DePINTO: I'm sorry. What?

MR. JAHR: Foxr now.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: For now.

MFR. REGAN: John, were you previously
sworn?

MR. JAHR: No. -

MR. REGAN: Do you swear or affirm that
the testimony you give in this proceeding will be the
truth?

MR. JAHR: I de.

MR. REGAN: Feor the record, state your
name and spell your last.

MR. JAHR: John Jahr, J A H R.

MR. REGAN: Thank you.

CHATRMAN DePINTO: Ckay. Let’s go to
RBoard Members for guestions, mﬂmw#wda with Mr.
Stefanelli.

MR. STEFANELLI: Thank you, Mr, Chairman.

My first guestion would be to either engineer,
whe would be providing the engineering fox the
intersection of improvements?

MR. EIPOLIT: I can answer that. The
Borough would be. The Borough would be. A1l the
intersections effected are County intersections.

MR. STEFANELLI: You're saying it's
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&. Dolan - The Board 58
towards this in the future because my next guestion
would be, Mrs. Dolan, how did you get here?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. How did I get

here?
MR. STEFANELLI: How did you get here?
THE WITNESS: T toeck the Parkway te Exit
172,
MR. STEFARELLI: That's, exactly.
And, I feel there's a lot of traffic that .
this -- if you say Wegman's is going to be here, I

belleve that a good portion, and I'm not sure, could
anybody tell me what porticn is geing to be coming off
the Garden State Parkway to this development?

MR. HIPCLIT: We have a number for that.

MR. JAHR: Yeah. I have a number for

that.
r
MR. STEFANELLI: So, what is coming on ==
CHATRMAN DePINTO: I think that's a wvalid
question. I prefer that Ms. Doclan answer the
question.

THE WITNESS: If you're looking for the
volume or percentage.

MR. STEFANELLI: I would say percentage of
what vou think is going to be cdoming off the Garden

State Parkway to this development. -’
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THE WITNESS: And, nmmﬁ sort of goes. back
to a lot of initial work that was done between our
office and Maser because the initial distribution
patterns we developed, reviewed by Maser and, by them,
they prepared a pretty in depth, what's called a
gravity model. And, that's used to assign -- and, I'm
sorry. I'm just looking for the right figure. And, I
will giwve you that percentage.

This would be Figure € from the Maser report.

1t actually shows a 1 percent arrival for
primary distributieon. 8o, that would be specifically
coming off the Parkway and then turning right to
access the site. That was the distribution used in
the, as I said, the testing of the overall on-tract
locations.

MR. HIPOLIT: Frank, there's one thing
T'11 add to this.

Miss Dolan is deing this as part cf the
application. But, as part of the rezoning, because
all these interssections are county roads, when, when
we locked at our distribution which could be the same
as hers, I believe 1s when we loocked at our-
distribution, we conferred with the County. We made
our recommendation. The County made thelr

recommendation. Ultlmately their recommendatlion and
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Montvale. I don’t give a crap about the 10 trucks.

Guess what, I know, I used to drive a truck for
my father. My father owns a trucking company.

I'm more concerned about the cars getting up to
the Parkway and getting off that and getting on
southbound. It's backed up every night, all the way
noﬁﬂ to the nursery. It is brutal.

I den't see any suggestions on how we're going
to fix that. I'm, I'm really -- I have a concern
about the project based on, until we have the, fix the
Garden State Parkway and totally have that resolved, I
don't see how.

I have a real concern. I den't care abkout the
truck.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: I think it's a valid
concern. .
Anything else, Frank?
MR, STEFANELLI: That's it.
CHAIRMAN DePINTO: OCkay. Thank you.

Mr. Veogt.

MR. VOGT: Thank you, Mr, Chairman.
EXAMINATICN BY MR, VOGT:

Q Ms. Delan, you talked about tractor

trailers coming from Pennsylvania and elsewhere, from

different directions.
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Are they all oxiginating at the warehouse in
Rochester?

A It was my understanding, from Mxr. Aken,
that the majority of the Wegman's trucks for this site

are likely to originate at the warehouse they have in

Pennsylvania.
Q Qkay. 8o, they're, there is away --
A In FPennsylivania, ves.
o) I see. The, the loading docks in the rear

of Wegman's, in the rear of the building, and I'm not
sure if this is really your, your jurisdiction as far
as traffic, so there is like six leoading docks in, in
the rear of Wegman's where these tractor trailers can
unlecad.

Where do the box trucks or vans go teo unload?

You know, they are not just coming at midnight.
They're coming probably all day long.

Where do they go?

A If I understand it corxectly, I believe
they go between those, throughout the course, loading
docks.

What do you mean between those?
There, there are three «-

There's enough room?

L o B

-+ three loading docks on the north side




buroh g, 219yl Buress w,1 ‘3sul s,31 -A=x0 o]
-sAeprrou Aep z=2d sieTTERI]

I030®IT (T SI30U AW UT 3a2Y T 'TTSM L4

TS 30 01 PTES nox o)
Aep z8d sxeTTeal x03ovil s,urwubom AepTioy yesd

107 21RWTIS® oyl $wM (T uayl pue real syl Fo SsINOD

zeTnbsa sul aneybnoxayl sg pinom Asyl ‘og b4
*3ybrTy o}

‘9SINOD
syl anoybnoxyl £,ueubsm =i1e o280yl ‘PUY A4
'2ybty CARp 84l IO ISINED LYl #]

Lep 8yl 0 Ss5INCD

sy3 anoybnozyl sae SeTILATTER ‘9sIncd sy inoylnozysl
oaty 8yl eyl butpueiszepun Amw ses 31T k'

os I0 QT pres

nof mou xo (T ATqrssed ‘Aep B S)XONIAT § UITM mnwou SADM
Mouy I -- O0F 01 0Z SUd 9Ie —-- jyead ss0Yl SIAY

06 ©1 (p ‘PRUCTIUSW SeMm IBUYL §YONII

0G ‘03 0F ©3F I3MEUR ‘STY pabueyd peY uSAY “aIH pue

1eyz psuctisenk pey ‘sastieq I ‘oulpzebucyg wpuITT EIH
¥ ‘gs3luspPISsI UMOI 8Y1l IO I[UD “qubrx TIV o]
S$9X 3Ryl pesx osTe I i

"Q0tS PuU®R Qi uUSemiIDg DUTISATTSD

aq prnom Aeyl Arijurutwopsid pres 9y ‘puy o]
sadtaosuway STY UT eyl pesr [ CE3f L4
%2 pIeod YL - UBTOQ "3F

ST

e

£Z

[44

1

0z

6T

8T

L1

91

g7

FT

EL

[

T

0T

+Aep ® s)yonz] ropuss Oy PUR D7
usemlsq 8q pPTNoM s1syl 3wyl pesodoxd 1o pauoTiusmW pRY
w9y "IH ‘PurT swes vyl buore HButmolTod o]
TYHEEIAM "HW X9 NOILVNIWYXH
“awqgem AW ‘nod HUByU] TOLNId=2d NYRHMIYHO
‘ned NuBRYL SSHUNIIM FHEL

*ueToq 'SH ‘nedk yumyg

“mou AybTI ‘uBwITRYD ‘IH ‘esey

T TT® S,3®Yl JUTUI I -Aey0 11504 “HR

Butpurlsaspun Aw s, 1eYL W

caead
a1 ut eoeTd Buryea TTe 8q pInom A8yl o]
r8g 3,upInom A3yl CON A4

LI00R AUOIT
sy3 ybnoayz ur Hutwon jou =1 ,Asyx ‘of o)
TIEUYM 5, 3RYY SASTTE(
T fang -aeyl Io UTBIISD JusDIAsd pRIpuny B 30U W, I
ryxed 01 BADNIL IITTPWS 3Yl A0F JOOP ISYjour s,s8I3Y3
‘IARTTRG I ‘eXeyum s3io0op DUTPROT UISUINOS PUB ﬁuwﬂuWOﬁ
280yl ussmiag ut sords B os,=:T2Yl USYI ‘Iind
rgpooh Kap z0I ST
PR3- HWS#O ay1 ‘ssfqeystresd xog ST syoop BUTPROT IO 189S
au0 ©F f8pTE sug CAxI0os W, T -- s=Tqeystrsd so03 ST sBUC
pue spoohb KAap xox =T suo HBUTPTTRG =Yl I0 BPTF Yinos

a3 uc s)oop BuTpeo] Inel usyl pur ButpTTng B4l JO

5o paeoy 8yl - uereg 'y

£z
zz
1z
0z
61
81
L1
91
51
51
€T
z1
1

01



10

11

12

13

14

15

18

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

E. Dolan - The Board . 67

to be potentially a tremendous amount of trucks in
that back area, of the loading docks, of a 50 foot
loading dock with one, I believe it's a 5 foot door, a
3 to a 5 foot doer.

How are all of these trucks going to fit back
there, deliver thelr goods and leave the site?

They're going to be having potentially either 2
teo 4 or 4 to 5 per hour of wvendor trucks plus the 18
wheelers maneuvering themselves in that area.

A Probably a little bit more an cperaticns
gquestion.

The 5 tractor trailers per day, for example, I
don't know if they're dropping them or leaving them.

But, certainly i1f it's, if it's 5 per day, they're not

all maneuvering, coming at once. They're getting in.
Q Right. They're not all golng to be theare.
Ld
A rRight. &nd, then the cccasional -- now we

tazlked about the Pepsi guy, Frite Lay guy, those are
coming and also visiting wvarious other locations
within the general area.

D. That's not an occasional, that's 20 to 40
or 40 to 50 trucks between 9:00 to 5:007

A I have 20 to 40 from B:00 a.m. to 5:00
p.m. based on reading the transcript.

o] Somebody had mentioned and I have 1t in my
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notes as being 40 to 50.

A Well, I don't have 40 to 50. I have 20 to
40 based on my reading of the transcript.

S0, 1if you have a couple per hour, that's what
it averages out to. BAnd, those are typically pretty

quick deliveries. It's not like throughout the

course, delivers that take a lot to unlcad. These are

replenishing the stock and then moving on to the next
store on their route.

Q Okay.

5 Sc, I don't think there's going to be a
whole host of these vendor trucks there at one time.

If %mn had two at once, it would probably be the
most.

Q Okay. I'm just, vou knoew, concerned that
you're going to start getting some backups of when a
truck is go coming to the site and when it's going to
be leaving the site.

And, vou know, is that going to impact the
traffic flow through the site itself? How they come
in?

One has to come in from the middle level to go
back into the, into the north docks and ancther one
has to come in to the scuthern docks.

A I, I would think from, from an operations
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A Yeah. I -- it looks like the traffic has
been distributed, I'll say, somewhat evenly through
that pattern you're describing. So, really that
cradit goes to Maser and a lot of their assignment
patterns, mcore of our study has focused on these
immediate access needs, the improvements on Mercedes.
wsﬂ. I think that some of that had been taken inte
account.

And, I know they're going to speak later and
comment on that issue a little bit more.

Q . You are the one who brought up now --

A The trucks.

Q Trucks come from that direction?

A With regard to trucks, I'll certainly be
taking another lcok at it.

MR. LINTNER: Okay. Thank you.
.

No other guestions.

CHAIRMAN DePIKTO: Thank you.

Councilman Ghassali.

WOGZOthwZ GHASSALI: Thank you, Mr.
Chairman.
EXAMINATION BY COUNCILMAN GHASSALI:

Q My questions, Ms. Dolan, my questions are

all for the trucks.

And, let me just preface by saying I have a
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company called U. S. Shelf. It's a logistics company.
We work with trucking and warehouses.

ind, so, my guestions and my concentration will
be on the trucks because T have major concern about
the number of 5 trucks per day.

Iz that cne-way or is that two-way to come im,
&Hﬁv off and then leave?

A That's correct. 8o, it would be 5

vehicles entering and then 5 wvehicles exiting.

o] S0, 10 trucks?

A 10 trips, 10 trips, yes.

Q So, 10 trucks pexr day?

A Yes.

Q Not fivez

-y Well, it's 5 wvehicles, 5 trucks that come
in and those 5 trucks that come out. So, it would be

10 trips but it's made by 5 trucks.

Q Qkay. Now, there's a number of trucks
that are coming in, refrigerated, the grocery, the
produce, the hygiene. That can be mixed with the
produce and then there is the direct store deliveries.

COUNCILMAN GHASSALI: And, I have a study

here, Mr. Chairman. T don’t know if T can or through
you. It's a study made by -~ it's a bench mark for
the trade. They use it as a bench mark for the numberx
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warehouse, I would conservatively put it at 50 teo 60
trucks per day just between the full trucks and the
truckloads, the specilalty trucks, soda trucks,
newspapers, recycling.

80, the 5 truck is unacceptable, in my
experience with this stuff. That's my ==~

CHATRMAN DePINTO: Mike, you're saying 50
to 60 per day.

COUNCILMAN GHASSALI: 140,000 square feet.

CHATRMAN DePINTO: Based on 140,000 sgquars
feet?

COUNCILMAN GHASSALI: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: So, you did not do the
math on the entire center?

COUNCILMAN GHASSALI: No. I just took
what they have wd\ndm study which I'll forward to
everyone.

And, the biggest one which they have i1s an
average supermarket size of 53,000 square feet. They
average 15 to 20 trucks plus the direct store
deliveries which would be the sodas and newspapers.

S0, I challenge this. .

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Are you guestioning
the, the adeguacy of the propesed lecading and

unloading of this facility?

10

11

12

13

14

15

1€

17

18

18

20

21

22

23

24

25

E. Dolan - The Board 716

COUNCIIMAN GHASSALI: I'm questioning and.
challenging the 5 trucks per day which 1s actually 10
trucks per day. And, the 50 trucks here is actually
100 trucks back and forth.

That's what I am challenging.

I want to put that on the record.

And, I don't know how we fix this.

CHATRMAN DePINTO: Okay. Got it.

COUNCILMAN GHASSALI: Okay. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Mr. Culhane.

MR. CULHANE: Thank you Mr. Chairman.
EXAMINATION BY MR. CULHANE:

o] Mo. 1, the report that’s been provided by
the applicant is dated June 30th. Ms. Dolan has
provided quite a bit of testimony, in my judgment,
tonight.

Can I expect that the report of June 30th is
going to be revised to incorporate basically the
various information provided tonight?

A We can certainly provide an Guamﬂma.
report.

I haven't, and I haven't written one to awnm but
I can provide it.

Q One of the questions, for example,.T would

l1ike to ask is, in there you said that the ITE data
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turn onta Chestnut Ridge.

A Yes. Mr. Aken said they would direct
their trucks as to the reguired or preferred path.

Q Cne other gquestion.

On the chart you provided towards the end of
vour presentation, you indicated there was a ramp from
the Parkway but youn didn't indicate which directicn
that ramp was.

A That would be the northbound off ramp.

Q Is that a combination of both north and
south?

A It's the ramp coming from northbound.

0 It sald Grand Avenue and Parkway ramp.
8o, we got one ramp coming off the northbound and one
ramp leading on te the southbound.

So, my question is, which ramp?
-

A Which one?
Q . Do you have that in your table?
A The one in the table is the northbound off

ramp at Grand Avenue.

o] I kbelieve the guestion has been raised
about concerns about the southbound ramp. Should we
add the southbound ramp to that calculaticon also as
you'll have exiting traffic ocut of Wegman's, possibly

heading south on the Parkway?
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A The reason it was isolated i1s because it
was specifically looking at the, the T or actually
four leg intersection at that location and the
combination of volume right at that location.

We could certainly provide the volume

contribution to the on-ramp but, becdause there's no

specific improvement targeted for the on-ramp, it

wasn't included in cur table.

Q I thought . it would be helpful information.
A Certainly.
0 One other comment that was made last week,

Mr. Teagno and myself, I believe, we both indicated
the possibility of using the site as a short cut to
get to Grand Avenue, especlally those coming out of
Mercedes.

Did you have any opinion on that?

A Yes. I testified a little bit about this
earlier, that because of the significant improvements
that are going to be made on Mercedes Drive, there,
there really should be no resason for somesone te bypass
that.

Also, the volume turning right from Mercedes
onto Grand is lowesr than the site traffic volume
exiting the proposed driveway directly to Grand

Avenue. So, there would be a little bit more delay
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the store?

MR. HIPOLIT: We do.

What could happen is, we could have one or two
observers at a store, probably close to, and see how
they operate.

CHATRMAN DePINTO: Okay. To the
alternative, Mr. Del Vecchio, I'1ll give you first, as
the applicant, that opportunity to provide that
information for the Board. And, if you care not to or
do not have the resources to do so, Mr. Hipolit has
indicated that Maser does.

MR. DEL VECCHIO: If it's something the
Board would like to have done.

CHAIRMAN DePINTG: Let me poll the Board.
Mr. Stefanelli.

MR, STEFANELLI: Mr. Chailrman.

’

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Do you want those
counts?

MR. STEFANELLI: I want the counts.

But, I also, I think we're focusing on the
mﬂmnwmwn tenant. We're not really focusing on the
entire forest.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: I doen't think we have
reached the forest. We're still by the trees.

MR. STEFANELLI: But, I guess my gquestion
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now is, we talked about truck traffic. We're only
talking about cne store. We still have a whole bunch
of stores that are going in there. I would like to
get a whole concept on how much truck traffic is going
to be for the whole development and not just one
store.

MR. HIPOLIT: One of the reasons I
mentioned the Bridgewater site is because the
Eridgewater site is operated not just by Wegman's,
it's operated by more stores, meore square foctage than
proposed here. 8o, it would be a very good equivalent
source. It would be in excess of what's here.

MR. STEFANBLLI: That"s fine for me, Andy.

I don't want to focus just on Wegman's. I want

to Ffocus on the whole development.

MR. HIPOLIT: T agree.

CHATRMAN DePINTO: That's walid.

MR. STEFANELLI: ¥Yes. 'I would like to see
elther more testimeny or cbservation.

CHAIRWMAN DePINTO: Okay. Mr. Vogt.

MR. VOGT: The answer is yes, Mr.
Chairman.

CHATIEMAN DePINTO: Okay. Thank you.

Mr. Webber.

MR. WEBBER: I think we have to. Yes.
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for and get it all at cne time rather than find out
you wanted something cther than we anticipated.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Well, yeah. With so
much of Ms. Dolan's testimony relving upon the Maser
report, guite frankly, I think I would prefer to have
those counts done by Maser.

ind, unless anycone from the Board disagrees --

MR. DEL VECCHIO: Mr. Chairman, there's nco
reason we can't provide those, those observations.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: In additiocn to Maser, I
have no problem with that. Then we'll have two sets
of reports.

And, I'll have Mr. Hipolit share with you the
criteria that he's recommending that be followed and
vou follow that criteria.

And, then iﬁ.wm<m two sets of reports to compare
and, hopefully, we'll get some cooperation from, from
Wegman's with regard to the logbooks that Councilman
Chassali has referred to.

There's no problem. We'll do deouble the work.

Okay. The Chair will entertain a motion to ocpen
the meeting to the public.

MR. STEFANELLIL: -850 move.
MR. CULHANE: Second.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Mr. Stefanelli,
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seconded Councilman Ghassali.

All in favor. (Aye)

Anyone from the public have any guestions with
respect te the testimony that they have heard this
evening? Questions of either Ms. Dolan or any of the
Board professiocnals. *

Yes, ma'am, kindly step forward, give us your
name and address.

¥M8. SCOLOMCNW: Kari Solomen, 16 Pine
Street.
EXAMINATION BY M3. SOLOMON:

Q I guess I have a guestion in regards to,
to the traffic flow and it was alluded to earlier in
regards to Field Stone Middle School, that's the
preferred truck route, is being routed past.

and, I guess what other considerations have been
made in terms of identifying noise pollution, air
pollution, sidewalk safety.

Because, the peak hours that you're referring to
also coincide with the times of day that the mem.mﬂm
getting all their activities, walking home from
scheol. You know, 1l year old boys and girls tend to
walk side-by-side, you know.

And, you know, what are the safety precautions

that are being considered.
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point, why can't she use a supermarket factor for
Wegman's.

It seems fto me & muwwonm rationale that she
used. And, I want to get to the reocot of that.

A Well, that very last specific gquestion,
the reason the ITE 9th Edition supermarket rates were
not applied to the Wegman's portion of this
development are that they're not appropriate because
they are based on studies conducted at smaller sites.

We could hawve stopped at that, that right there.
But, over the past few years, as we have been working
on this property, we have gone out to the existing
Wegman's in Bridgewater that's been discussed here and
performed trip generation counts at that location.

We alsoc went down to the one at Nassau Park.
They refer To 1t wm the Windsor store. A&nd, we
collected trip generation data there.

The twe research sites were very comparable.
Specific Wegman's trip generatlon at those two sites
was the same. And, it was much lower than the numbers
we would estlimate using the ITE supermarket rate. So,
that's one part of the answex.

The second part of the answer is that there's an
accepted methodology and a reguired methodology by our

State highway access management code. But, in the
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traffic engineering industry, there's a recognition
that a shopping center, by definition, includes
various types of tenants and may include a
supermarket.

And, the ITE shopping center estimating
technique accounts for the fact that®those different

tenants peak at different times of the day.

Sc, if we did use estimates for Wegman's -- and,
I wouldn't use ITE. I would use the actual Wegman's
research. And, then we generated trips for the

balance of the tenants, then we're entitled to take a
credit for internal activity.

The shopping center rates account for that.

S0, we have followed the recommended procedure
from our access code and we've done what we do and our
colleagues do for these types of developments.

This is the accepted methedology.

o] and, wheose access codes -- who recommended
that methodology?

A The State Highway Access Management Code.
That's the law.

Q State of New Jersey?

A Correct.

S¢ if -- we're not on the State highway here but -

if we were, we would, we would follow the methodology
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o] But, you don't have a specific figure?

A No, I don't.

s] You dan't know how it might effect that
condition?

A No, that's not been studied because
typlcally the volume contribution, at that location,
!oﬁw& not be enough to change the operational
characteristics.

Q Can I ask the age of the traffic study and
when that was, would that be?

Who engaged vou to do the traffic study and when
was that?

A I believe we opened our file in 2010 or
2011. And, it was by the applicant.

] Which 1s whe?

A Well, I'm actually contracted through L2A
for Hekemian.

Q knd, when did you first share your
information with the municipality?

kY I believe it was dn 2011, 2012 were the
initial estimates and the, and the research studies.

Q And, this preceded the amendment to the
Master vwmsm

A I don't believe I could comment on that.

MR. LAVIS: Okay. Thank you. I
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appreciate that.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Okay. Thank you.

Anyone else have guestions?

Mr. Roe.

MR. ROE: Thank you.

Good evening, everyone. My name is Kevin Roe, 1
Heartstone Way, Montvale, New Jersey.

MR. REGAN: Mr. Roe, before you start your
line of questloning, I just would remind you that the
Board, that Mr. Roe 1s a party plaintiff in a
Hwﬁwﬁmﬂwmﬂ against the Board as well as against the
Mayor and Council 1la comnnection with his challenge and
A & P's challenges, parties to the litigation, party
plaintiff to the Master Plan amendment that was
adopted by the Board April c¢f this year as well as the
ordinance that covers the property.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Thank you.

Mr. Reoe, please continue.

MR. ROE: Thank you.

First of all, T just want to thank the members
of the Board who I listened to tonight grab ahold of
what's my principal concern about this whole project
and which I have a couple gquesticons of this woman
concerning.

CRCSS5-EXAMINATION BY MR. ROE:
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answer.

No. 1, it is not my opinion that 1 percent will
come from the Parkway ramp northbound. That 1s the
result of a very detailed gravity model distribution
that was prepared by Maser Consulting. 8o, that was a
very detailed analysis that their office put togethsr,
wwmﬁ we have been fcollowing for the purposes of
evaluating traffic impacts.

And, second, just a point of correction, it's
not 1 percent of the Parkway traffic. It's that 1
percent of site traffic was routed on that Parkway
ramp.

G Exiting off the Garden State Parkway
north, it's your prediction that only 1 percent of the
site draw will come off of the Garden State Parkway
north? .

A That's the wvolume that's been used in the
analysis.

And, as I sald, that puts more traffic through
the local and County system. 2And, that veolume is used
to then develop the series of improvements that are
proposed that have been discussed tonight.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Excuse me one second,
Mr. Roe.

On that, on that tople, Mr. Hipelit, Ms. Doclan
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has referred to the gravity model and the numbers
coming from the gravity model,

Could you explain to the Boaxd as well as the
public what that means, this gravity model?

And, and do yeu agree with Ms. Delan that 1
percent of the traffic being Mmdmwmﬂwm to the site
Ewmw leave, will be from the result of northbound
Parkway traffic exiting onto Grand Avenue?

Would you just explain that, please.

MR. HIPOLIT: I will.

The crdinance that was introduced last year,
that ordinance was detailed and involved rezoning of
properties in the Borough of Montvale. And, to rezone
that ordinance, we had recommended doing 2 much more
extensive traffic model than a traffic study.

The traffic model incorporates numerous
intersections at numercus locations.

s I said earlier, we work with Bergen County
because most of it Is their Iintersections or all of it
is their intersections, toe come up with some
distribution numbers for modeling. We did a modeling
for the entire arsa.

I think we spoke about most of the
intersections. The intersections encompass all of

Summit from Spring Valley all the way te Chestnut
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routing of trafflc that goes beyond the intersections
of Grand and Mercedes and Grand and Phillips, Paragon.
MR. HIPOLIT: Right. ILet me try to go one
step further. If you want to stop me, you can.
CHATRMAN DePINTO: Well, now I'm not going
teo allow you to go one step further. I'm geoing to
allow Mr. Roe to continue his line of guestioning.

I just was somewhat confused by the testimony.

And, 1 apologlze for interrupting you, Mr. Roe,.

Please continue.

MR. ROE: Not at all. Because, my
question was more spinoffs of these.

Q In other words, we're hearing testimony
about, well, there's sc many certain percentage going
to the store for your immediate contiguous locales or
intersactions.

- .

The point is, they all get fed from some place
else, other feeder routes, 1f you will.

And, the guestion before about what about Grand
Avenue and Kinderkamack Road, a notoriocusly congested
area or intersection in this town for which there has
been what you're telling us no consideration taken as
to what impact upon that intersection a draw would
have, from vou telling me that most of the draw into

this Wegman's will bes coming from local reads , not
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major thoroughfares.

Is that your thesis before?

A Just to go back again, the gravity model
was developed for retail assessment, retail
development. 5o, we're looking at the population
density with an estimated travel time to get to a site
which would provide retall stores at this location.
That medel was prepared by Maser Consulting.

The outcome of that moedel has been used te route
traffic for this specific development on to the
adjacent roadway system.

S0, in traffic engineering, we study the
intersections where we have an impact usually 100
trips or meore.

bnd, as you go further and further from the
study area where you have fewer trips and the trip
numbers drep off, then therefs not a need to analyze.

So, the study area, in my opinion, consisting of
one, two, three, four, five, six -- eight
intersectiong is very thorough and appropriate for
this size and type of development.

Q A 140,000 sguare foot supermarket need
only deal with the immediate five or six intersections
within say not even a thousand feet or less of radius

of the supermarket?
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did vou happen to take note of the backup of traffic
on that artery between 8:00 a.m. and 2:00 a.m. in the
morning?

A No.

Again, we have done no specific Parkway studies
nor have we done any morning peak period assessments.

o] © All right. However, this is the route
through which we've heard who knows what number of
trucks will be coming along that route to exit onto
8pring Valley Road and Chestnut Ridge.

Correct?

A Well, it's one of several routes that have
been discussed and we mentioned that we would be
assessing additional routes out of this evening's
suggestions.

Q And, qum any efforts been made to look at
the impact on the adjioining towns, net on major
thoroughfares, for example, Upper Saddle River,
Ho-Ho-Kus or Saddle River, the bordering towns through
which vou would be seeking, I guess, Lo have tractors
come off Route 17 and thrcocugh these Borgoughs?

A Heo.

Q Has any impact been looked at as to the
effect upon those municipalities?

A No.
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Q The number of trucks seems to be highly in
dispute based upon, I guess, it was the testimony
cffered last time from Mr. Aken and what, eventually,
was revealed, that 40 to 50 trucks per day.

Do you know where those numbers come from?

A The numbers that T mvowmpnc tonight were
from Mr. Aken's testimony, 3 tractor trailers per day
during the normal course ©f the year. And, it was ~~
I just want to make sure I get it right now, it was,
according te Mr. Aken, 20 to 40 vendor deliveries per
day.

[0} Which, I understand, was upped from 40 to

a I don't recall that from the reading of
the transcript but then I don't have it in my notes.
I den't know where that came from.

0 Did you ever inguire from him where he got
those figures from?

A No, I did not.

Q The holidays, the 10 or so, 10 or more
during the holidays, we're talking about which
holidays?

A I believe the Thanksgiving Christmas
holidays.

Q What about the 4th of July?
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B. Dolan - The Public 111

Q So, from what I'm hearing, we don't have
any Hmmw hard numbers as to what the forecast is going
to be on this, do we?

Is that right?

A You have the estimates that have been
prepared consistent with the reguirements and
usmmmmﬂwOUm and recommendations of the Institute of
Transportation Engineers and as reguired and mandated
by the State Highway Access Management Code which we
use in DOT permitting. This is the, exactly the
methodology which has been tested with actual data
collected at Wegman's sites in New Jersey.

Q Has Wegman's provided the Borough with any
figures as to the traffic generations from the other
stores?

A Not that I am aware of.

-

o] You stated that the new Lifestyle Fitness
Center was not included in the calculation of the
traffic flow.

Is that correct?

A In the original calculatleons, that is
correct?

¢] Has that ever been revised?

A I spoke to that at the beginning of this

evening, that I have performed updated analyses. The
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B. Dolan - The Public 112

Board requested that that be submitted and I will be
providing that calculation.

o] Do you have any preliminary report as to
whether there is or 1s not an impact from this
development which T believe houses 600 parking spaces?

A I don't know how many ﬁmwwwdm spaces.
m¢ﬁ~ ny, my testimony earlier this evening was that
the trips associated with Lifetime have been included
in my updated analyses and they do not change the
results of the previous analyses.

Q Not knowing how many parking spaces or
even houses?

A I reviewed the Traffic Impact Analysis
that was associated with the Lifetime application and
I used their numbers in my updated calculations.

o} And, yet that's Jjust newly opened and
really any count would not be representative of what
to ultimately expect from you.

Wouldn't that be fair to say?

A We used the projections that were included
in the Lifetime traffic study and we added those to
the existing counts and the background guotes that
have been incorporated into the studies.

Q and, you're saying, dees it or does it not

impact the traffic flow at the Mercedes and Grand
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CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Okay. Thank you, Mr.
Roe.

Anyone else from the public have any
questions?

The Chalr will entertain a motion to close Tthe
meeting.

MR. STEFANELLI: So move.
CHATIRMAN DePINTO: Mr. Vogt, second, Mr.
Stefanelli.

All in favor? (Aye)

I think, at this time, we'll %take a break. I
think the stenographer 1s entitled to one.

We'll take a 10 minute break and then the
applicant has requested --

Well, Mr. me Vecchioc, are you going to seek
additional testimony frem Ms. Dolan or are you looking
ﬂo.WHHDo in another witness at this point?

MR. DEL VECCHIO: I just need toe have a
discussion with Ms. Dolan before I can answer that.
ind, I will report back immediately after the
start of the break.
CHATRMAN DePINTO: Let's take a 10 minute
break.

(A recess is taken at 10:34 p.m.)
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CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Okay. The meeting will
come to order.

Mr. Del Vecchio.

MR. DEL VECCHIO: Yes. Thank you, Mr.
Chairman.

At this point, we believe we Smdm concluded Ms.
Dolan's testimony with the obvious exception of
addressing items that were ralsed during the course of
her presentation this evening.

So, we'd like to proceed with our next witness
at this point.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: The only difficulty I
have with that, the hour is late and we extended the
testimony and the guestioning of Ms. Deolan rather
ITengthy.

You're only going to have about 15 minutes cr so
with or 20 minutes with this witness.

Is that adequate time to do what you're locking
to do?

MR. DEL VECCHIO: It would be an adequate
time to get started and, because Mr. Segreto's request
that no matter whe we bring tonight we have to bring
them back anyway, I would like to get started just so
that the 25th becomes as productive of a date as

possible.
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F. Christian - Direct - Mr. Del Vecchio 119

appeared before local boards and commissions to seek
approval for those packages?

% Yes, I have.

Q And, in those times when you appeared,
were your credentials and your testimeony accepted as
those of an expert in the field of signage and graphic
ﬂmﬂwmbm

A Yes, they were.

MR. DEL VECCHIO: Mr. Chairman, with the
Board's permission, I would like to submit Mr. Frank
Christian as an expert in the field of signage design
and environmental graphics.

MR. REGAN: I think we can accept him.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: The Chair will accept
recommendation of Counsel.

Please continue.

-

Q Mr. Christian, you have made yourself
familiar with the property which is the subject of
this application?

A Yes, I have.

Q And, in fact, the sign package for this
property was prepared by vyou, under your supervision?

A Yes, it was.

s} And, that sign package, as I refer to it

is, consists of a series of 7 drawings, 7 sheets of
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drawings prepared under the RTEL title block?

B Correct.

Q And, that plan besars the last revision
date of June 18, 20137

A Correct.

MR. DEL VECCHIO: With the Beoard's
permission, I would like to mark that set of drawings
as A-26.

o] Mr. Christian, in coenjunction with the
graphics and the accoutrements that go with the
graphics for this center, the design theme, we also
preparad a Farm cart and cut sheet booklet?

A Yes.

Q And, that booklet is under the RTEL title
biock and bears a date of July 17, 20137

- Yes.

MR. REGAN: What was that date again, Mr.
Del Vecchio?

MR. DEL VECCHIO: July 17, 2013.

MR. REGAN: What are we calling this,
A=277?

MR. DEL VECCHIO: A-27.

MR. REGAN: The titlev

MR. DEL VECCHIOC: It is entitled Farm

Cart, tractor and lantern cut sheets.
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F. Christian = Direct -~ Mr. Del Vecchio 123

We have shown on our plans, we have, also were
provided sheets from the fine folks at Wegman to
include in our package to demonstrate the proposed
sign, the proposed signage for their store.

And, we also have, we're looking at bringing in
smaller tenant ldentities which you see we allow, by
ﬂﬁﬁ ordinance, front and rear on our, what I would
call your smaller and boutique shops. In addition to
those shops and this component here, which is much
greater sguare footage and we would then follow that
up to help vour shopper or your visitor werk their way
through the site, we have created areas where we have
pedestrian way finding, smaller scaled elements for,
to operate, to move those on foot throughout the site,
to find their way to the numerous stores.

Though we &ow_ﬁ show it, we have made provisions
for it. We don't show that on the plan.

We also looked at the possibility in adding a,
what we call a blade sign, almost perpendicular to the
store frontage. And, again, that sign element would
cccur along the shop fronts of those tenancies.

Q Now, Mr. Christian, obviously, other than
the Wegman's, there are no seslected temants for the
site yet. So, the signage that you are proposing in

particular for the wall signs are meant to be thematic
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F. Christian = Direct =~ Mr. Del Vecchio 124

in terms of showing the type of signs that could be
used by a tenant and then applied for approval to the
Borough, assuming that it complies with the Code and
vour design theme.

A Exactly. Exactly. Leasing is not
finalized yet but it sure is illustrating, by code, by
ﬁﬁw locale necessarily what is allowed for those,
those, that guadrant and right in there.

0 All right. .mmuvm@m we can start at the
top of the ladder, that you've established through
your testimony, and work our way through as a way of
getting through the drawings.

If we can turn to Sheet 2 of A-26 and display
that onr the screen Then.

Thank you.

A What you see up at the top, two
illustrations reflect what we are looking, what we
propose for an identity element at the intersection of
Mercedes and Grand.

It all -~ what you see was all bound by the
guidelines and limitations, guidelines outlined in the
ordinance in terms of height, height absove cut and
height above grade materiality and so forth, what we
can do, as you see, to implement or integrate some

type of farm like element on the drawings.
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drawing for when you reappear on the 25th that will
actually depict that?

A Yes, we will.

o] aAnd; the reason that that is proposed is
that the ordinance that governs this actually deoes not
allow for graphics or text to appear on the farm
eguipment that may be part cof or comprise a sign?

A Correct. That's correct.

Q 30, that will be done so as to allow the

signage to remain code compliant?

A Correct.
o] Cckay. Please continue.
A We, if we were to move to, again, thinking

of a hlerarchy here, if we will move tc the next
drawing.

o] This @oﬁw& be Sheet 3 of A-267

A Sheet 3.

in the interests of looking at the elements
themselves, we definitely see a size and scale of
features and so forth. We're looking at bringing in
elements, what we're, we call the orange identity, the
orange locatlon pileces on the very first location
plan. .

We have interest monument signs for Mercedes

Drive, Mercedes Drive here, one for Phillips Parkway
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and then the one here, again, off of Grand Avenue at
the roundabout. And then, again, sort of elevation,
scale to give an indication of scale, the
circumference, again the circumference. A sign at
Grand and again another iconic element similar to what
was done up at Mercedes and Grand but another iconic
element at that roundabout.

Q Just tying back for both the signs on this
sheet and the prior sheet, can you just briefly
describe the type of material which those signage are
intended to be constructed of?

A Glad to, glad to. It was a way to =~ we
waere looking to tie all the components, all of the,
all the features, patterns and material and colors
throughout the site and to the signs. So, what we
have, what we're proposing here is stone pilllars or,
as a back drop to a sign. There is a2 stone that would
be identical to the stones used in the masonry walls
and cothexr masonzry mmmﬁﬂﬂww within the site.

We have timber which picks up on some of the
timber detail within the shops and store freonts
themselves. We wanted to begin a pattern that's
generally found 1n the fencing, gates, equestrian

gates and jumps, with that timber. And then, lastly
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that's done basically to, and that would tie back to
the I don't mean monument signs but other wall
features and things, retaining walls and things on the
site.

Q Are there any illumination proposed for

the way finding signs?

A No.

o} And, there's no illuminatioen to the blade
sign?

Y Ne illuminaticn for the blade sign either.

MR. DEL VECCHIO: If we can go to the
sheet here.

A On this drawing, on this drawing, I should
say, we start to lock at the types of illumination,
the slgn types that should be used to identify the
tenants.

-

We, ‘we are locking at four techniques, range of
illumination. But, it's consistent. And, I'11 start
with the top left here.

The actual area itself is individual letter or
return of the letter is illuminated. The face is not.

This is what I menticned earlier which ww called
hale letter, slightly pinned off the wall. The light
gource is concealed but it flows and beyond.

and, this here is external, externally
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illuminated. Again, some type of remote spot or

fixture.

Q Goose neck?

s Goose neck, exactly. And, 1t's sort of
illustrated here and there, I'm sorry. But, it's
behind.

Q It's Whele Foods. Maybe we could use the

name that's reflected on the drawing sb that we could
identify it for the record as well,

A The Wheole Food sign is more traditional
channel letter with acrylic against and, again,
concealing, internal illumination.

Q Now, these are the sign graphics that you
have indicated would be appropriate mOH.wﬁwm type of
center in light of the theme that is proposed here.

Is that correct?

2 Correct. That's correct.

Q And, do you believe that any one should
predominate within the entire center or should these
be used at random?

a We, we take the standard which should
initially be used at random, diversity of different
types of illumination that would just add to the, to
the ambience of the mall for the shopping center

itself so, no, no one over the other.
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the grief.

Thank you wvery much for coming.

Members of the public that are here, that may
have an interest in this application, please be
advisged that this meeting will be carried until a
special meeting that has been scheduled for November
mmmw. No further notice will be provided to you other
than this announcement:

We look forward to seeing you at that meeting.

MR. DEL VECCHIO: Mr. Chairman, what is
the start time?

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: Scrry. What?

MR. DEL VECCHIO: The start time of that
meeting.

CHAIRMAN DePINTO: 7:30 I believe -- 8:00.
And, it will mwwoxvm posted on the Borough web site as
well.

Okay. Thank you and have a good evening.

{The hearing adjocurns at 11:00 p.m.}
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T CERTIFY that the foregoing is a true and
accurate transcript of the testimony and preoceedings
as reported stenographically by me at the time, place
and on the date herein before set forth.
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